
 

 

Dear Parents, 

This is our last newsletter for 2022. We’d like to extend our thanks to you, our whole school community 

for the wonderful support you provide to our staff and students. 

We wish everyone a wonderful Christmas and a relaxing and fun filled holiday break. Please stay safe and 

enjoy your time with family and friends. School finishes Friday 16th December for students. Staff return 

for Monday 19th for a staff development day.  

 

A Very Warm Thank you to all Staff 

Thank you to all our fabulous staff who work so very hard for each and every child at PPS. Your love, 

dedication and professionalism mean our kids are receiving the most comprehensive, positive and engaging 

education. That remains our vision! 

2023 Class Information We will have 130 students enrolled in 2023. If you are aware of any changes 

to your family circumstances, we ask that you contact our office asap so we can keep our class 

organisation up to date over the holiday break! We will start with 6 classes, if we fall below the 130 

enrolments changes may be made to the structure of K-2 in Term 2. The only classes split at this stage 

is Year 4 and Year 5, a letter will be sent home with Years 4 and 5 with reports next Tuesday.  

Kindergarten Mrs Bicanic  

Year 1 Ms Foxall 

Year 2  Mrs Glasgow 

3/4 Mr Cox (MTW) and Mrs Hardy (WTHF) 

4/5 Mrs Yordanoff (MTW) and Mr Dickson (WTH F) 

5/6 Mr North 

Mrs Hotham, Mrs Parker and Mrs Hunter will all be back teaching Library, RFF and Learning Support. 

A Thank You to the P&C  

Thank you to all our P&C members. We appreciate all the hard work and dedication you have shown to 

our little school! Our P&C hope to hit the ground running in 2023 with our Family Picnic afternoon on 

Tuesday 7th February!  

Our P&C meetings are friendly, relaxed and very informative. I encourage everyone to attend these 

meetings. There are only two per term at 6pm. There is also no problem with bringing along your children 

to play in the library while the meeting takes place. They are held at 6pm sharp, following the school’s 

staff meeting so it’s not too cold in the middle of winter. You learn a lot about what is happening in our 

school and it’s a nice way to meet other parents. The resources that support all our children would not 

be made possible without the strong support of the P&C.  
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Presentation Day 

A lovely ceremony was held for our Presentation Day on Monday. Congratulations to all award winners. 

Your families should be very proud of you all. 

 

    

          Kindergarten – Nadia, Lleyton and Indi       Year 1 – Harry, Maddi and Theo 

     

Year 2 – Darlene, Jade and Ruben (Absent)    Year 3 – Lola, Elena and David 

 

   

                        Year 4 – Chelsea, Emma and Emily           Year 6 Dux – Mahalia  

        Class Award - Jenna (Absent) 

             Encouragement Awards – Ash (Absent) 



    

                   Creative Arts - Sophie Public Speaking – Eamon and Wilfred 

 

Sports Awards – Brooklyn, Charlotte, Beau, Luke, Tayla, Jesse, David, Amelia 

Premier’s Sporting Challenge Medals - Billie and Juliet 

     

House Points - Barramundis - Tayla and Leo   Citizenship - Luke 

       

              Year 1                        Recorder Group                            School Song 



School Leaders for 2023 

Congratulations to our new school leaders – Tayla, Ava, Edith, and Max. We are looking forward to working 

with you in 2023. 

   

 

   

Year 6 Graduation Day 

Our Year 6 students will enjoy their special ceremony tomorrow at 12pm. Parents/Carers and friends are 

invited to attend. Year 6 students are to wear full summer uniform please. As in the past 2 years, leaving 

families will be acknowledged by the P&C at this assembly. 

 



Ball Games Winners 

Well done to the Wombats on winning the Ball Games trophy last Friday. Every group tried so hard, and 

it was wonderful to see such excitement and encouragement from all house groups. 

  

  

Semester Two Reports - sent home Next Tuesday 13th December 

Teachers are finalising their reports and portfolios. These will be sent home on Tuesday of Week 10. 

➢ Each Key Learning Area (KLA) will have a Limited to Outstanding grade. Remember a SOUND 

means that the child has learnt everything they have been taught this semester. To get HIGH or 

OUTSTANDING the child must be showing work beyond that level 

➢ Also, an important point is that we work in stages. This means that when a child enters Year 1, 

Year 3, and Year 5 they are at the very beginning of 2 years of learning. If they receive a SOUND, then 

they are doing well as the learning of that concept takes place over the 2 years. 

• Early Stage 1 is Kindergarten over 1 year.  

• Stage 1 is Years 1 and 2 (over 2 years). 

• Stage 2 is Years 3 and 4 (over 2 years) 

• Stage 3 is Years 5 and 6 (over 2 years). 

➢ Effort score. 1 being ‘limited effort’ to 5 being ‘tries their best at all times’. 

Academic awards are chosen based on results of a comprehensive range of assessment scores. We use 

internal and external measures to select the academic award for each grade. 

 

School Photos 2023 

School Photos are scheduled for Thursday 16th February, which is the third week back next year. You are 

welcome to pay online now. Please see the information below in this newsletter.  

 

 



Major Excursions for 2023 

Please be aware that major excursions for our primary aged children occur each year. We like to give 

parents plenty of warning before significant costs are presented. A $50 deposit for each child will be 

requested in Term 1. We encourage payment plans or making regular payments early on.  

 

Term 3 - Years 3 & 4 – Sydney $350 

Term 4 - Years 5 & 6 – Aussie Bush Camp - Approx. $450 

 

Year 6 Big Day Out – Monday 12th December - -Year 6 will enjoy their big day out next Monday 12th 

December. Permission note and invoice was sent home with each child on Monday. Please return asap 

 

Footsteps Christmas Disco – Last Day Friday 16th December – Gold Coin 

Even though Footsteps had to postpone our lessons this term, we have been able to secure an online 

Christmas Disco. This will be held on the Last day Friday 16th December. Students are encouraged to 

wear their best Chrissy outfit and suitable shoes. The discos will be held in the COLA for K-2 and then 

3-6. The leaders also ask each child to bring in a gold coin in support of Mrs Cole’s ongoing treatment. 

  

 

Also Available on the last day will also be Banana 

Smoothies!  $2.00 

 

 

Christmas Hamper – If your family hasn’t contributed yet, please consider this week! 

This term the P&C are collecting items for their Christmas Hamper Raffle. We would appreciate every 

family donating some QUALITY NON-PERISAHBLE items that can be put together for this annual raffle. 

Raffle tickets were sent home for each family to sell/buy and they will also be available at our Musical - 

Price is $2 each or 3 for $5 

Please send your items into the front office.  Raffle will be drawn on Thursday 15th December in time 

for our Christmas holidays!  

Hamper Tickets Available at our Musical Performance – Bring some $$$$ to support our P&C 

       

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC-ND 

Please bring in a  

gold coin  

 

http://www.glutenfreealchemist.com/2016/12/tis-season-of-parties-buffets-and.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


Limited Tickets Left!!!! 
 

Don’t forget to purchase your 

musical tickets this week.  
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2023 Dates 

Week 1 

Friday 27th January - Staff Return – 1st Staff development Day 

Week 2 

Monday 30th January – 2nd Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 31st January – Years 1- 6 return 

Tuesday 31st January – Kindergarten has a staggered start to school 

Thursday 2nd February – ALL Kindergarten Start school  

Week 3 

Tuesday 7th February – Family Picnic Afternoon 

Friday 10th February – Swimming Carnival 8 years + 

Tuesday 14th February – 6pm 150 Year Anniversary Meeting & 7pm P&C  

Thursday 16th February – School Photos 
 

Musical Dates 

Wednesday 14th & Thursday 15th December 

12pm.  

Have you sent in your child’s costume with 

their name on it? 



                

 

 

 

 



 

school photographs are coming up 

soon 

 

Please note: Traditional, Composite or High-Resolution Virtual Group format is chosen by your school. Sibling photos, if 

available, can also be ordered online and must be ordered prior to your photo day. A late fee will apply for photos purchased 

after ordering has closed. 

how to order 

order online 

Online payment options include Visa, Mastercard and 
PayPal. Alternatively, you can choose to pay over 10 
weeks using LatitudePay. 

cash/envelope ordering 

Your school prefers orders to be placed online. 
However, if you are unable to order online, 
please complete your order using the order 
envelope 

provided. 

 

School photographs will be returned approximately 6 weeks after the day of photography. 

Please note this delivery timeframe is dependant on proofing and additional photography days at your school. 

IMPORTANT - "not for publication" students 

If you have instructed your school that your child’s image is "not for publication" (sometimes called "do not publish" or "not for 

media release" instructions), the school will ensure that your child is not presented to our photographers on photo day and school 
photographs will not be available for purchase. If you wish to change your instruction, then you must notify your school, so they 

change their records and identify your child as able to be photographed for school photography purposes . All students presented 

to our photographers by your school on photo day will be photographed, their images will appear in school photography packages 
with their fellow students and these packages will be available to purchase by all families. 

Go to  www.advancedlife.com.au  on your  

computer, phone or tablet. 

Click on 'Order Photos' and complete your details and 

procedures. During this process you can place orders 

for additional children at your school and sibling 

photos, if available 

C83 9ZN Q9D 

Complete a separate order envelope for each individual 

child's package/s ordered. If ordering for more than 

one child, payment should be enclosed in the envelope 

of the eldest child and this should be indicated on the  

envelope of the other child/children (the envelope that 

does not have cash enclosed). 

Enclose exact cash payment in one envelope for the 

package/s you are ordering. Payment for more than 

one child should be in the eldest child's envelope and 

marked at the bottom of the envelope in the space 

provided. 

Enter your school code: 

in the 'order and download' box. 

This will take you to your school's 

secure online ordering site. 

Return your completed envelope/s, with correct cash 

payment, to our photographers on the day. 

Please note:  You must enclose exact correct 

payment, as change is not available. Credit card 

payments can only be made online and we no longer 

accept cheques. There is a separate envelope for 

sibling photo orders, should your school choose to 

offer sibling photos. 



 

 

  

 

 


